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APSA Council Reviews
the Credential Referral
Service

At its April 17, 1993 meeting,
APSA's Council reviewed the Cre-
dential Referral Service, with the
following three facts in mind:

• fewer than 2% of APSA's mem-
bers use this service;

• the expense to APSA greatly
exceeds the fees charged for this ser-
vice; and

• many people who use the Cre-
dential Referral Service have alterna-
tives, but not everyone does.

Balancing a concern for fiscal
responsibility with a desire to help
job applicants, the Council decided
to retain the Credential Referral Ser-
vice but to limit its scope and to
require users to pay much more, but
not all, of the cost of running this
program.

Specifically, only those members
earning $40,000 or less are eligible
for the service. The fee to enroll is
now $100 rather than $25. This
covers four referrals per month. Any
referrals above four cost $10 each.
As in the past, participants must be
current members of APSA and sub-
scribers to the Personnel Service
Newsletter.

Those members who are eligible
and desire to enroll will need to sub-
mit $100 rather than $25. For current
members of the service, the old rules
apply until the subscription year is
complete.

In a related matter the Council
reaffirmed its policy of confidential-
ity for all letters of reference. Should
APSA be notified by an institution
that it cannot maintain such confi-
dentiality—because of state open
document laws or other reasons—our
policy will be to withdraw the file
and notify the applicant that this has
occurred.

Questions about the new pro-
cedures should be directed to the
September 1993

Credential Referral Service at (202)
483-2512, or 1527 New Hampshire
Avenue, NW, Washington, DC
20036.

APSA Extends Family
Memberships to Include
Domestic Partners

Domestic partners of Association
members are now eligible to join
APSA under family memberships.
The Administrative Committee of the
APSA Council has affirmed the prin-
ciple that all APSA programs that
are available to spouses of members
be available to domestic partners of
members, which has led to the exten-
sion of the family membership
option. The Committee on the Status
of Lesbians and Gays in the Profes-
sion and APSA staff are now explor-
ing other implications of this prin-
ciple across all APSA activities. Any
member with ideas, suggestions, or
comments are invited to send com-
ments to Mark Blasius, chair of the
Committee, at APSA, 1527 New
Hampshire Avenue, NW, Washing-
ton, DC 20036.

In principle, a domestic partner-
ship, for purposes of APSA family
membership, is defined as two indi-
viduals who live in a relationship
similar to marriage, who are not
married to anyone else, and who
agree to be responsible for each
other's welfare and to share financial
obligations. Further reports on the
implementation of this benefit and
related policies will be made in sub-
sequent issues of PS.

Committee on
Professional Ethics,
Rights and Freedoms

The following report provides an
overview of the work of the Commit-

tee on Professional Ethics, Rights
and Freedoms. The Committee is
available to address individual com-
plaints about violations of ethical
"standards of the discipline, as well as
to work with political scientists,
departments, and other institutions in
advancing professional standards as
articulated in the APSA Guide to
Professional Ethics in Political
Science.

The Guide to Professional Ethics
in Political Science was reprinted in
the June 1992 issue of PS. It is
mailed to all departments participat-
ing in the APSA Departmental Ser-
vices Program, and is sent free of
charge to all senior doctoral students.
Members can order a copy from
APSA for $4.00 plus $1.00 shipping
and handling for single copies.

Members of the Committee wel-
come hearing from political scientists
about matters of practice and policy.
All inquiries are handled in confi-
dence. The Committee presently is
chaired by John J. Dilulio, Jr.,
Princeton University. Other members
are Seyom Brown, Brandeis Univer-
sity; Jean Elshtain, Vanderbilt Uni-
versity; Armin Rosencranz, Pacific
Energy and Resources Center; and
Joseph Silver, University System of
Georgia. Correspondence to the
Committee should be sent to the
Chair, care of APSA, 1527 New
Hampshire Avenue, NW, Washing-
ton, DC 20036; and inquiries can be
directed to Michael Brintnall at
APSA by phone (202) 483-2512, Fax
(202) 483-2657, and E-mail,
incemO24@sivm.

The Committee on Professional
Ethics, Rights and Freedoms
Overview and Status Report

Alys Brehio and Michael Brintnall,
American Political Science

Association

The APSA Committee on Profes-
sional Ethics, Rights and Freedoms
has been in place since 1968, when it
was formed following recommenda-
tions of a Council designated task
force chaired by Marver Bernstein.
This report provides a brief overview
of the work of the committee and of
the issues that it faces.

The work of the Committee is
intertwined with the Association's
Guide to Professional Ethics in Polit-
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